
 

August 30, 2019 

 

Environment and Climate Change Canada 
351 St. Joseph Boulevard, 11th Floor 
Gatineau QC   K1A 0H Email: ec.escc-sacc.ec@canada.ca 
 

Re: Draft Strategic Assessment of Climate Change 

 

The Land and Water Boards of the Mackenzie Valley (Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board, 

Wek’èezhìi Land and Water Board, the Sahtu Land and Water Board, and the Gwich’in Land and 

Water Board) would like to thank you for the opportunity to participate in the review of ECCC’s 

Draft Strategic Assessment of Climate Change (SACC).  

 

We have one comment for your consideration regarding applicability in the Mackenzie Valley. 

That is, it was inferred that the SACC would not apply to projects screened by the Land and Water 

Boards (LWBs), however the document does not explicitly state this, and it was not immediately 

clear if the LWBs (or the Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board) might meet the 

definition of federal lifecycle regulator, as the Boards are governed by federal legislation, despite 

their regional jurisdiction. Please clarify if and/or how the SACC applies to projects assessed 

under the Mackenzie Valley Resource Management Act.  

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

  
Shelagh Montgomery     Ryan Fequet 
Executive Director     Executive Director  
Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board  Wek’èezhìi Land and Water Board 

  
Leonard DeBastien     Paul Dixon 
Executive Director     Executive Director 
Gwich’in Land and Water Board    Sahtu Land and Water Board 
 


